
This is a reminder that Old Format Checks shall no longer be acceptable for clearing effective May 1, 2024. 
 
If you are issuing checks via BANA Manila, please note that there’s no action required from you. BANA Manila has 
adopted the new check format. 

 
ATTENTION : ALL CICS PARTICIPANT BANKS/INSTITUTIONS 

    SUBJECT : REMINDER ON THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE NEW CHECK DESIGN STANDARDS 

 
Dear Colleagues: 
 

Please be reminded that beginning May 1, 2024, Old Format Checks shall no longer be acceptable for 
clearing except for the following exceptions: 

 
 
Additionally, bank clients and banks issuing Checks should be aware that: 

 
 
Old format Checks that do not fall within the exceptions mentioned when presented for clearing 
starting May 1, 2024 shall be returned with penalty. 

 
Kindly see MC No. 3771 dated August 25, 2023 for reference. 

 


